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Background

As a result of the SA2#65 meeting, the following decision was made and communicated to the CT groups (S2-084427):

SA2 has tried to address the SA1 requirements for emergency calls, and in particular the requirement related to call back and also related to the usage of the Directory number/MSISDN for emergency call. 

As a conclusion of the discussion, a number of actions have been identified as way forward. As part of this, SA2 decided to eliminate the use of the Emergency Public User Identity (E-IMPU) and instead use an emergency registration indicator for Rel.7 and Rel.8. This change is regarded as an essential correction. 

Due to the timing, SA2 realize that CT1 will need to find a solution reasonably quickly. But the alternative would be to use a less attractive solution where the E-IMPU is retained. The decision of eliminating the E-IMPU is conditional, based on the assumption that CT1 will be able to find a simple solution to solve this within a reasonable timeframe.

SA2 has further concluded that it is up to the CT groups to judge what a reasonable timeframe is for Rel-7.

Rel-7 is frozen, and products are currently being implemented based on the Rel-7 specifications. It is hence important that a stable solution is produced quickly, as it otherwise will destabilize the Rel-7 solution for emergency.
Two solutions have been proposed in CT1, one based on an ICSI-value and one based on a new URI parameter. Both solutions seem to be feasible. The latter solution (new URI parameter) was seen as the preferred solution by a majority in CT1. It can be noted that at the last CT1 meeting, it was still unclear if this solution (new URI parameter) which required IETF work could progress quickly enough, in particular as the next IETF meeting is held in mid November, after the last CT1 meeting of 2008. It is a concern that waiting for the IETF work to be stable may require one or two IETF meetings. Timing wise this might not lead to a stable solution until mid 2009. 
Alternative ways forward

There are two different ways forward that is believed to be feasible to ensure a stable solution.

1)
CT and CT1 decide to progress the requirements for removal of the Emergency Public User Identity (and adding the alternative protocol solution). This would then require that a stable and complete solution is available to CT#42 for Rel-7 and Rel-8. 
2)
The emergency registration requirement is removed from Rel-7 altogether (Emergency Public User Identity removed from Rel7). This would then give more time to complete a full solution for Rel-8, and allow the necessary IETF work to progress. It should be noted that there are no accesses, other than potentially I-WLAN, using emergency registration in Rel-7. 
Proposal

It is proposed that:
i) 
CT decides on a clear timeframe for which CT1 shall have produced a complete solution for emergency registration if it is to be retained in Rel-7. It is proposed that such timeframe should be at latest CT#42.

ii) 
CT and SA postpones the approval of the emergency IMPU removal related CRs until the next plenary cycle because they contain parts of (one of the proposed) new emergency registration indication proposals. This would ensure that only a complete and consistent solution is available rather than agreeing only part of the solution and thereby leaving the Rel-7 specifications in limbo. If a complete solution has not been produced, the fall back to removing emergency registration from Rel-7 is the alternative way forward.
iii)
An LS is sent to the concerned SA and CT groups to inform about the decisions. 
